
STATEMENT OF REASONS 
 

CHESHIRE WEST AND CHESTER BOROUGH COUNCIL 

(Mill Lane, Frodsham) 
(Proposed prohibition of waiting order) 

PROPOSED ORDER 2019 
 

Mill Lane is an unclassified road mixed use road within Frodsham. Within Mill Lane there is some 

residential property, several industrial areas, small businesses and Kids Planet Day Nursery. Mill 

Lane benefits from a one way system with vehicles permitted to travel west to east.   

The authority has been made aware of safety concerns relating to HGVs attempting to exit Weaver 

Park Industrial Estate but being prevented from completing the manoeuvre by parked vehicles on 

the corner fronting Kids Planet Day Nursery. It has been reported on occasions these vehicles 

have had no option but to go the wrong way up the one-way system. In order to counter this road 

safety concern it is proposed a prohibition of waiting is implemented on the corner fronting the 

Nursery. As part of the improvement junction protection would be added at the junction with A56 

(west end) and the existing double yellow lines (no order) would be removed.  

The markings will be introduced in accordance with the Traffic Signs Regulations and General 

Directions 2016.  

The scheme will be funded by Cheshire West and Chester Highways. 

 


